FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        FEBRUARY, 2011, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 7

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 4
SCHOOLS –Centralia, Cobden, East St. Louis Jr. High, East St. Louis High, Thompsonville, Rend Lake College-Ina, Southeastern Illinois College-Harrisburg
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Alexander/Pulaski, Massac/Johnson, Randolph, St. Clair 
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 3
    PARTICIPANTS – 67
Monsanto & Lowes Educational Grant Opportunities, 7-12 Teachers, Marion, Clinton, Washington 

  Counties Teachers’ Institute, Centralia – 29
Agricultural Careers, 8th Grade Students, Jr/Sr High School, Thompsonville - 24
Agricultural Careers, 7th Grade Students,  Jr. High School, East St. Louis - 14
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 8
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
FFA Alumni State Conference and District Meeting, Springfield

PAS State Conference, Springfield

AITC Professional Development, Marion
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Meeting with Bill Mason-Mason Landscaping/Ellis Bell, Community Development, East St. Louis

All Ag Banquet, College of Agricultural Sciences-SIU, Carbondale

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1692      
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 8
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies

Assisted Schools with Possible Reduction of Ag Education Program
Assisted in the Planning of the Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project
Managed and Maintained the Website
Prepared for Workshops and Presentations

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Our goal continues to monitor schools closely for possible reductions and building support through community and industry leaders to sustain programs.  The Illinois FFA Alumni and PAS having their conferences together was a great joint activity.  I was honored to received the 2011 SIUC College of Agricultural Sciences Service Award to Agriculture.  It is very inspiring to know that others appreciate my service and assistance.  It is rejuvenating to continue to work hard to build and strengthen agricultural education programs.  I was very impressed by the attentiveness by junior high students that I presented to at East St. Louis and Thompsonville.  We really need to look into presenting more to these age students at urban schools with or without agricultural education programs. 
